## Dear Enfield local government,

I am writing to object and oppose specifically <u>Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11</u>. Otherwise known as the 'Chase Park' expansion on Vicarage Farm.

I think this proposed development will do more harm than good and diminish what makes living in Enfield special. I have lived on the Ridgeway all my life and commute to central London for my job. With working from home being more and more popular protecting the importance of the green belt and the countryside will be even more important going forwards.

It's so rare to feel like you're really in the countryside when you live in London and this is one of the few places where I feel that. I commute to the city and need to live in a place where I feel back in nature and truly away from it all. I hope they don't go ahead with building on the green belt. It's only a slippery slope once you start doing that. In the future it could happen more. Furthermore, the green spaces and beautiful walking paths (like the one from the Ridgeway to Trent Park) is what makes Enfield special and helps differentiate us from other boroughs.

I hope you reconsider and continue to protect the green belt that acts as the lungs for our great city. Please look at other opportunities to explore.